
Annual Report 
Enrollment Committee, 2014-2015 
University of Connecticut Senate 

 
Committee Charge: 
This committee shall propose legislation within the jurisdiction of the Senate and make 
recommendations on all matters relating to the recruitment, admission, enrollment, and retention of an 
outstanding and diverse student population.  The committee shall include two undergraduate students.  
 
Committee Membership, 2014-2015: 
*Maureen Croteau, Chair, *Dianne Beer, *Christopher Clark, *Clare Eby, *Michael Ego, Nathan Fuerst, 
Eva Gorbants, Kailee Himes, Wayne Locust, *Veronica Makowsky, *Deborah McDonald, Mansour 
Ndiaye, *Diana Rios, Brian Rockwood, *Kathleen Sanner, *Zeki Simsek, Susana Ulloa  
(*Senate Member 2014/2015) 
 
Report of Activities: 
During the 2014-2015 academic year, the Enrollment Committee met with constituents across the 
University during six meetings from September to April.   
 
Summary of Monthly Meetings: 
Full minutes of each meeting can be found at  
http://www.senate.uconn.edu/Enrollment/enrollminutes.html 
 
September 18, 2014 

 Appointed delegates to Diversity and Growth & Development Committees 
 Susana Ulloa volunteered to serve as delegate to the Diversity Committee 
 Dianne Beer volunteered to serve as delegate to the Growth & Development Committee 

 Review of Fall 2014 recruitment and enrollment season presented by VP Wayne Locust 
Followed by detailed discussion of enrollment breakdown 

 Discussion of topics to consider for 2014-2015 
 

 
November 13, 2014 

 Director of Admissions Nathan Fuerst presented on the Fall 2014 admission process 
Detailed discussion followed 

 
December 2, 2014 

 Guest Speakers included: 
 Peter Diplock, Wendi Richardson & Neal Olderman 

Concerning Pre-College Summer Program 
 Maria Martinez & David Mrotek 

Concerning First Star Academy 
 Susanna Cowan 

Concerning Intersession 
 
 
 
 



February 23, 2015 

 Report on incoming fall 2015 freshman class presented by Nathan Fuerst 

 Stamford Campus Director Sharon White reported on international students welcomed at 
Stamford for fall 2014 
 

April 14, 2015 

 Guest Dean Teitelbaum/CLAS 
Discussion of fall 2015 increased freshman enrollment 
 

Committee Discussion April 8-9, 2015 

 Joint motion with Student Welfare on effect of increased enrollment 
The following resolution was presented and passed at the April 13, 2015 meeting of the 
University Senate: 

 
“Given the planned increase in enrollment, the Senate requests the administration to provide quarterly 
updates on the implications of the increased numbers. These updates should include effects on 
availability of general education courses, on-campus housing, and science laboratories, impact on 
academic majors, safety, health care and advising, and re-allocation of teaching faculty by type: tenure-
track, in-residence, adjunct and graduate teaching assistants.” 
 
 

Thank you to all members, guests and presenters for the information shared and discussions held 
during this past academic year  
 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
Respectively Submitted by The Senate Enrollment Committee, 4/29/2015 
 


